
 
 

September 22, 2003 
 
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Cleveland County Budget Board was called to order 
this 22nd day of September, 2003, in the conference room of the County Office Building by 
Chairman Leroy Krohmer.  Roll was called by Dorinda Harvey, County Clerk/Secretary and 
those present were: 
 
Leroy Krohmer, Chairman 
Denise Heavner, Vice-Chairman 
Dorinda Harvey, Secretary 
Saundra DeSelms, Member 
Bill Graves, Member 
Rhonda Hall, Member 
George Skinner, Member 
 
Member F. DeWayne Beggs was absent. 
 
Others present were:  Tammy Howard, Roy Bugher and Mike McDanel. 
 
After the reading of the minutes of the special meeting of September 15, 2003, and there 
being no additions or corrections, Denise Heavner moved that the minutes be approved.  
Leroy Krohmer seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  Leroy Krohmer, yes; Denise Heavner, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; Saundra 
DeSelms, abstain; Bill Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, abstain, George Skinner, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
George Skinner moved, seconded by Dorinda Harvey, to approve the following Transfer of 
Appropriation: 

a. From General Government Maintenance & Operations, R2, $14,396.00, to 
Sheriff’s Board of Prisoners, B2B. 

 
The vote was:  Leroy Krohmer, yes; Denise Heavner, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; Saundra 
DeSelms, yes; Bill Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; George Skinner, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
The Board talked about the problems that the members were having with customers that 
bring cell phones into the different offices. Mike McDanel, Assistant District Attorney, told 
the Board Members that he did not see any problem with putting up a sign at the door that 
says to turn off all cell phones before entering.  Mr. McDanel suggested that the Board talk 
about it for a week and come up with ideas that they want on it then he will do a resolution 
and have it put on the Commissioners Agenda.    
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Chairman Krohmer stated that qualified long term care has come up again and Saundra 
DeSelms stated that there wasn’t any money as everyone went back to want they had last 
year.  
Denise Heavner stated that maybe when this building is complete we could look into it. 
 
A brief discussion took place as to when the new health department would have an open 
house and the move that would take place when the County Office Building is vacated. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, Dorinda Harvey moved that the 
meeting be adjourned.  Leroy Krohmer seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  Leroy Krohmer, yes; Denise Heavner, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; Saundra 
DeSelms, yes; Bill Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; George Skinner, yes. 
Motion carried. 


